BOY SCOUTS OF THE PHILIPPINES NATIONAL OFFICE

30 June 2014

NATIONAL OFFICE MEMORANDUM

Number 45

S. 2014

TO

ALL RSDs/CSEs/OICs/COUNCIL CHAIRPERSONS

SUBJECT

COA'S ENTRY INTO LOCAL COUNCIL OPERATION

In line with the Commission on Audit (COA) Resolution No. 2013-002 dated January 11, 2013, which is now being implemented nationwide, please be advised that the COA has not informed us, much less coordinated with the BSP National Office, on the matter and it is our position that there should first be a formal meeting between the BSP National Office and the COA Central Office in order to thresh out and clarify the proper implementation of the said resolution and allow all the Local Councils to understand and be clarified with all the issues and concerns pertaining to their entry into all the Local Council offices considering that all the Local Councils operate independently from the National Office and they have their own respective Charters and By-Laws.

It is for this reason, that should the COA Audit Groups/COA Audit Teams come to your office, please advise them that while we recognize their mandate, their entry into your office may not be feasible at this time, and therefore, should be held in abeyance until everything is fully clarified and cleared at the level of the BSP National Office and the COA Central Office.

Given the foregoing situation, the National Office, thru the Office of the President, will call for an emergency meeting of the Executive Committee so as to discuss this matter and take appropriate action immediately.

For your information and guidance.

WENDEL E. AVISADO

SVP & Acting Secretary General